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FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 20, 2005

TO: Honorable Dianne White Delisi, Chair, House Committee on Public Health 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2997 by Morrison (Relating to the reporting of abortion; creating an offense.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the collection of certain data regarding abortions. The Supreme Court of Texas 
would be required to report data regarding judicial bypasses, and physicians would be required to 
report certain data for each abortion the physician performs and for any abortion complications. The 
Board of Medical Examiners is to provide abortion complication report forms. The Department of 
State Health Services is to compile abortion reporting forms.

The Board of Medical Examiners indicates that they would have increased costs for updating their 
website and printing and mailing forms to physicians. It is assumed that these costs could be absorbed 
within existing resources. The Supreme Court of Texas estimates that any costs of reporting and 
compiling the required data could be absorbed within existing resources. It is assumed that any costs at 
the Department of State Health Services could be absorbed within existing resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 201 Supreme Court of Texas, 503 Board of Medical Examiners, 537 Department of 
State Health Services
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